
 
 

 

High School & Sixth Form 
 

 Sports Report WC 30th Jan 2023 

 

Thursday 26th January 2023 

U12/13 Football v White Rose Academy 

On Thursday evening 14 Upper 3 & and Lower 4 girls travelled to White Rose Academy to 

play in some indoor 7-aside football fixtures. We played 8 x 5 minute games. Our girls really 

impressed me, showing some amazing skill, determination and teamwork against an older and 

more physical team. Of the 8 fixtures we won 2 and drew 2 in each age group. We scored 

some brilliant goals, the pick of them by Liberty Mack who was selected star of the match by 

the opposition. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 30th January 2023 

U15 Girls Football v White Rose Academy 

We were back at White Rose Academy on Monday to play indoor 6 aside football against their 

U15’s. We played 4 games that were 10 minutes in duration and used a futsal, which is smaller 

and heavier than a regular ball. It makes it easier for players to control the ball, which is crucial 

to building the players' confidence in their first touch, especially as the majority of our girls 

are new to football. Our 14 Upper 4 and Lower 5 girls showed great determination and were 

competitive throughout. Of the 4 fixtures we won 2 and drew 2.  

Special mention to Iris White who was outstanding in goal in all 4 games, and to Lydia Marsh 

who was awarded player of the match by the opposition. 

Mr Tom Davidson 

 



 
 

 

High School & Sixth Form 
 

 Monday 30th January 2023 

U14 Netball v Roundhay School 

Gateways 12 – 20 Roundhay 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The U14 netball team got back into netball fixtures following the recent hockey and football 

fixtures. The girls started strongly by moving the ball through attack at pace and were keeping 

the oppositions heads moving by getting into space.  

The 2nd quarter was a lot more challenging as the opposition were using their arms to block 

the vision and were marking a lot closer, which meant the girls were under pressure every 

time they received the ball.  At the end of each quarter, the team were eager for feedback and 

wanted to improve on what they were doing.  Discussions around having more than one 

option for the ball took place and they were able to execute this in the game.  

The girls were always encouraging of each other and the game was played in a perfect 

manner. Both teams were very well matched and we look forward to future netball fixtures 

against Roundhay School.  

 

Miss Jade Preston  

 

 


